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CITY OF FRANKLIN 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT  

 

 

Memorandum 
To: Economic Development Commission 

From: Dana Monson 

Date: September 12, 2023 

Re: EDC 2023-05: Pure Development – Request for Waiver of Non-Compliance 

On August 2, 2021, The Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2021-28, approving a 10-year tax 
abatement on real property with a 2% economic development fee for The Peterson Group to construct a 
450,000 speculative building located at 2280 McClain Drive.  Peterson began the build and sold the building 
to Pure Development soon after partial completion.  
 
Pure Development completed the building and completed the compliance form due to the EDC in April 
2023. This was found in substantial compliance and approved by the city council. The assessor did a full 
assessment of the building and sent a Form 11 to the company April 17, 2022.   When this form was 
received, Pure was undergoing a staffing change and the director who was originally tasked with moving this 
process forward, left the firm and no one at the firm was tasked with supervising any emails coming in. The 
assessor’s office also sends Form 11 to the Community Development Department which then sends an email 
to the company with the instructions for filing Form 322 which triggers the abatement. That email was sent 
to the former director’s email and no one received it. On July 27, 2023, the Community Development 
Department was notified that the 322 had not been filed by the required June 15, 2023 deadline and 
therefore Pure Development would not receive their first year abatement for 2023 pay 2024 tax year. Ms. 
Monson immediately contacted Pure Development and discovered the change of personnel issue then was 
able to locate the appropriate person and explain the situation.  
 
The company has the opportunity to file Form 322 late, with a waiver of non-compliance given from the city 
of Franklin permitting the late filing. If the company files this now and receives this waiver, the abatement 
will begin with the 2023 pay 2024 year as scheduled and no repayments of taxes will be required of the city.  
 
For your reference, a letter requesting the waiver of non-compliance, Form 322 and Form 11 are attached. If 
you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me directly at 346-1254. 
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